RECREATION REPORT: Cont'd from page 9... the Tennis Club Steering Committee.

At an open meeting of local Tennis players, it was decided not to form a Tennis club at the present time; however, the steering committee has set up a list of basic rules and a system of scheduling for tennis court uses. These regulations have been posted for everyone's perusal. Anyone with problems or questions regarding the use of the tennis courts please contact the Recreation Office and they will refer you to a member of the steering committee.

LACROSSE PROGRAMME TO START JUNE 29TH:

The Terrace Bay Recreation Department is pleased to announce that an instructional Lacrosse programme will be offered to boys' categories 10 - 12 years of age and 13 and 14 years of age. The 10 - 12 year olds will have a session from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. and the 13 and 14 year olds will have their sessions from 7:30 to 8:30 p.m. A total of 10 sessions will be offered throughout the summer at a registration fee of \$3.00 per player.

Anyone interested in registering for Lacrosse can do so by picking up registration
forms at the Recreation Office and making payment. Registrations will also be taken during
the first session on June 29th at the Terrace
Bay arena. Instructor for this programme will
be Larry Abraham, Junior.

SUMMER PROGRAMME DEVELOPER - KAREN LaRONE:

Commencing this week, the Terrace Bay Recreation Department will have a Summer Programme Developer working for the number of summer programmes that will be made available this summer. The Summer Programme Developer is Karen LaRone. As programmes unfold for the summer, the majority of people will be in a position to meet Karen and we would ask that any groups or organizations connected with summer programmes direct their requests or concerns to the Recreation Office.

COMING EVENTS:

Friday, June 25th - Terrace Bay swim pool opens to the public.

Tuesday, June 29th - Lacrosse instruction commences.

Monday, July 5th - July swim lessons commence.

Monday, July 5th - Craft and Music instruction
commences.

MINOR HOCKEY CRESTS:

This past seasons Minor Hockey Crests and tabs are now available at the Recreation Office.

HOSPITAL BUILDING FUND

The Board of Governors of the McCausland Hospital gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the building fund.

Personal donations \$250.00, Payroll Deductions \$2,475.54; In Memoriam \$64.00; Local Business - Big C Motel and Spadoni Brothers - total \$500.00

We are greatly encouraged by the many out of town Companies who are interested in our project and communities and have, also, elected to support our building fund. The latest of these contributors are Powell Equipment, Lakehead Freightways, Barnett - McQueen (Thunder Bay). These donations (plus a pledge) total \$13,500.00

The Building Fund total has now reached the \$160,000.00 mark.

Public Relations
McCausland Hospital

POISON CONTROL: MINI FILE IN LOCAL HOSPITAL

Do you know where your nearest Poison Control Centre is located? No! Well, neither do some Thousands of other people in Ontario. If someone in your home eats or drinks some poisonous substance, valuable time could be lost while your doctor or local hospital contacts the nearest poison control centre for information about symptoms and remedies. Ontario Hospital association has wanted to change that by making it possible for all hospitals in Ontario to have a Poison Control mini-file for instant reference. Now they have. It is a bright red binder which lists all common and uncommon poisons, their symptoms, antidotes and treatments. This mini-file was developed in the Regional Toxicology Centre of Laval University in Quebec City and we were permitted to have a copy of it at the Emergency department of The McCausland Hospital.

Public Relations

The McCausland Hospital

THE McCAUSLAND HOSPITAL "IN MEMORIAM CARDS"

In Memoriam cards will be available for the period of June 25th - July 12th, inclusive, at the Hospital Administration Office in the Birchwood Terrace Home, Room 116, due to the absence of Mrs. Aini Anderson.